Serving the Children of the World | June 28, 2025



### Captured Moment from This Past Week...



Volunteering at the Tigard Balloon Festival

Inclement weather interfered with what might have been a busy and crowded weekend event, the annual Tigard Balloon Festival. A variety of citizens, including several members from our Kiwanis Club volunteered to perform tasks at the Festival Beer Garden. For every hour these people volunteered, FTTS, (The Foundation for the Tigard and Tualatin Schools), received a donation. Pictured above is our own George Deibert, working at the Beer Garden cash register. Members who helped with the project stated that it was an extremely "slow" weekend, with heavy rains causing many to stay away. Just two days later found George helping at the Hillsboro Farmers Market working in 82\* weather!





A Calendar of This Coming Week's Activities

# June 29 - July 5

Sunday	• Sunday Parkways in NE Cully at 9:45 a.m. & 12:45 p.m.
Monday	• Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
Tuesday	• Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
Wednesday	• Lunch meeting at Murrayhill Taphouse at 11:45 a.m.
Thursday	• Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
Friday	
Saturday	

## Plan ahead for these special opportunities next week:

- Monday, July 7th Division Council Meeting at Courtyard Village or via Zoom at 6:30 p.m.
- Tuesday, July 8th Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
- Saturday, July 12<sup>h</sup> Potluck social at Sue's at 6:00 p.m.

Have a spectacular 4<sup>th</sup> of July



# of note\*

- Don't forget that we've got the Key Club Bake Sale in the morning and the Pride Festival Parade Clean-Up in the afternoon... TODAY!
- Speaking of the Bake Sale, if you recall, the Key Clubbers plan to take the proceeds from the sale and give it to our Kiwanis Club to add to our annual donation to the Kiwanis Doernbecher Children's Cancer Program., (KDCCP). If you wish to personally add a KDCCP donation to the amount our club sends off, you need to do so within the next month. Checks should be made out to the Kiwanis Club of Tigard with a memo that it should be used for KDCCP and then given to Chris for deposit.
- For those who are heading to Sunday Parkways at NE Cully on June 29<sup>th</sup>, please make sure that you show up at Fernhill Park, which is our starting point. 9:45 a.m. is the start time for those doing the morning shift. 12:45 is when the afternoon shift starts. Weather predictions are for an 85\* day, so put on sunscreen and wear a hat! Remember to bring your own chair, a water bottle and snacks, if you think you might need them!
- It is not too late to sign up to do Alcohol Monitoring at the Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market. If you wish to help with this project, click <a href="HERE">HERE</a> and <a href="HERE">HERE</a> and <a href="HERE">HERE</a>. One is to sign up; and the other is needed to claim the spot where you wish to be located.
- Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, July 2<sup>nd</sup> at Murrayhill Taphouse at 11:45 a.m. We are excited to announce that there will be a guest presenter from the Tigard Public Works department.

- Don't forget the Division Council Meeting being held on Monday, July 7<sup>th</sup>. It will be at the Courtyard Village, opening at 6:15 and with the start bell ringing at 6:30 p.m. Members can also attend via Zoom. The Zoom link will be emailed shortly beforehand.
- Our usual Wednesday evening meeting on July 9<sup>th</sup> has been cancelled and has been replaced with a club potluck social, to be held on Saturday, July 12<sup>th</sup> at Sue's house, 5080 SW 153<sup>rd</sup> Ave, Beaverton, starting at 6:00 p.m.
- Don't forget to help the Tualatin Kiwanis with their Elephant Ears booth at the Sherwood Robin Hood Festival. They are asking for assistance on July 19<sup>th</sup>. We plan to be there during both the 3-5 p.m. shift and the 5-7 p.m. shift. Sign up HERE. This is a fun way to support another Kiwanis Club.
- Helping other Kiwanis Clubs with their projects/fundraisers is something we encourage, as we are all part of one big Kiwanis family! We have an upcoming opportunity to assist the Cedar Hills Club. They just sent out information about their annual Wine Tasting Fundraiser. It will be held from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on July 26, 2025, at the Dauntless Wine Company Tasting Room, 2003 Main Street, Forest Grove. An email message from the Cedar Hills Club was sent to you yesterday, with details about how to sign up to attend.
- At a recent club Board meeting it was decided that we would join the Officer Installation and Awards event at the Division Installation. All members are asked to try to attend. At this event we will install our officers for the 2025-26 year, give out recognition awards and induct new members, all while celebrating with other clubs in the Greater Portland Area Division. We will be able to see the Division LTG Installation and watch other clubs provide recognition as well. It will be a wonderful evening of camaraderie and celebration! Here are some of the preliminary details of that evening.
  - Date Wednesday, August 27, 2025
  - Time 6:00 p.m.
  - Location Si Senor Family Mexican Restaurant in Cedar Hills
  - Other details will be forthcoming...